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Kevin Riesen, Chairperson 

 

RELIGIOUS ED. COMMISSION 
Sandi Sutherby, Chairperson 

 

FINANCE COMMISSION 
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MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday Vigil .................................................................... 6:30 p.m. 

Sunday ................................... 7:30 a.m., 9:00 a.m. and 12:00 Noon 

Weekdays .......................................... 7:30 a.m. Monday thru Friday 

School Mass ..................................................... 9:00 a.m. on Fridays 

 

HOLY DAY SCHEDULE: See Mass Intention Times 

Inside 
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Saturdays: 11:00 a.m.  

Anytime by calling the parish office for an appointment. 
 

BAPTISMS: Presenting a child for Baptism is a serious 

obligation and requires a faith commitment on the part of the parents 

and godparents. This commitment is exemplified by being a practicing, 

active Catholic. Parents are obligated to attend a preparation session 

before a child’s baptism if they have not attended one in the past 

five years. Sessions are held at 1:15 p.m. on second Sundays of 

January, March, May, July, September and November, in the Parish 

Activity Center. Baptisms are at 1:15 p.m. on the third Sunday of 

each month. 
 

WEDDINGS: Please phone the parish office to set-up an 

appointment with a priest, in order to begin the sacramental 

preparation. Only after this initial meeting and assessment can a date 

be set for the wedding. The process requires at least 6 months. 
 

COUNSELING SERVICES: Offered by Bob Skipper at 

Spiritual Center of Maria Stein  1-937-299-9005. 

NEW PARISHIONERS ARE WELCOME 
Please come to the parish office to register. If you have a change of 

address, phone number or email, please inform the parish office. 

 

Immaculate   

Conception  

Church  



FIFTH SUNDAY OF LENT MARCH 18, 2018 

Palm Sunday  

 Next Sunday, March 25 is Palm Sunday.  It 

marks the beginning of Holy Week, the most sacred 

time of our liturgical year. On this day the Church 

celebrates Christõs entrance into Jerusalem to 

accomplish His paschal mystery. Palm Sunday 

celebrations will include the blessing and 

distribution of palms.     
 

Confession/Sacrament of Reconciliation   

 Confession will be offered Thursday, March 

22 at 7:00 PM. Confession is offered regularly on 

Saturdayõs at 11:00 AM, with the exception of Easter 

Saturday, March 31. The Church does not permit 

confession and other sacraments prior to the Easter 

vigil on Holy Saturday.      
 

Coming Soon  

Awaken Our Hearts  - April 21 -25, 2018.  

Go to our website https://celina -ic.org/ - 

and click on òAwaken Our Heartsó for 

more information.  
 

Everyday Stewardship  
 During the Lenten season we observe certain 

practices of sacrifice and self -denial as an offering to 

God and as good spiritual training for this race we are 

engaged in called life. These things are good for us but 

they should not remain only in Lent. In fact, we should 

always be about working towards a complete surrender 

of ourselves to the will of God.   

 Jesus taught that unless a grain of wheat falls 

to the ground and dies, it cannot bear fruit. It will 

remain the same always and will not lead to any type of 

growth. We are the grains of wheat that need to die to 

ourselves in order to be born again. However, many of 

us are the same today as last Lent and the many Lents 

before that. We have not moved forward to a more 

mature faith that makes it possible for us to be 

transformed.  

 Surrender is not easy. But we need to see our 

observance of Lent as a way to move forward. No 

athlete lifts the same weight forever. No dieter finds 

satisfaction in losing the same 5 pounds year after year. 

We must work to always be moving toward holiness. 

This is the commitment of an everyday steward. We are 

called to pray more today than yesterday. We are called 

to give more today than yesterday. We are called to love 

more today than yesterday. Standing still is not an 

option. Our God is calling us to grow in our discipleship 

and stewardship for the benefit of our souls and the 

health of the Body of Christ. May this Lent be a time of 

moving forward and may we all draw ever closer to our 

God who calls us to leave it all behind and follow Him.  

--Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS  

Mass Intentions For The Week  
 

Monday, March 19  

Saint Joseph, Spouse of the Blessed Virgin Mary  

 7:30 a.m. Liv. & Dec. Dominik & Richter  

      Family  

 7:00 p.m. Clete Muhlenkamp  

Tuesday, March 20  

 7:30 a.m. Margaret Cornell  

Wednesday, March 21  

 7:30 a.m. Walt Langenkamp  

Thursday, March 22  

 7:30 a.m. Bud Gray  

Friday, March 23  

 7:30 a.m. Leonard Kittle  

 9:00 a.m. Liv. & Dec. Homan & Gentry  

      Family  

Saturday, March 24  

Blessed Oscar Romero, Bishop and Martyr  

 6:30 p.m. Joanne Bowen  

Sunday, March 25  

Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord  

 7:30 a.m. Liv. & Dec. of the Parish  

 9:00 a.m. Steve Grimes  

          12:00 noon Liv. & Dec. Schoen & Noll Family  
 

® Vocation Cross  ® 
March 25 -31 -- Jim & James Poeppelman  

April 1 -7 -- Ned & Jo Pryer  
 

 { z 

 Legacies and bequests help continue the faith. 

Please remember Immaculate Conception Parish in 

your will and expressions of sympathy.  

Readings for the Week of March 18, 2018  
 

Sunday: Jer 31:31-34/Ps 51:3-4, 12-13, 14-15 [12a]/  

Heb 5:7-9/Jn 12:20-33  

Monday: 2 Sm 7:4-5a, 12-14a, 16/Ps 89:2-3, 4-5, 27, 29 

[37]/Rom 4:13, 16-18, 22/Mt 1:16, 18 -21, 24a  

Tuesday: Nm 21:4 -9/Ps 102:2-3, 16-18, 19-21 [2]/  

Jn 8:21-30  

Wednesday: Dn 3:14-20, 91-92, 95/Dn 3: 52, 53, 54, 55, 

56 [52b]/Jn 8:31 -42  

Thursday: Gn 17:3-9/Ps 105:4-5, 6-7, 8-9 [8a]/Jn 8:51 -59  

Friday: Jer 20:10 -13/Ps 18:2-3a, 3bc-4, 5-6, 7 [cf. 7]/  

Jn 10:31-42  

Saturday: Ez 37:21-28/Jer 31:10, 11-12abcd, 13 [cf. 10d]/

Jn 11:45-56  

Next Sunday: Mk 11:1 -10 or Jn 12:12 -16/Is 50:4-7/Ps 

22:8-9, 17-18, 19-20, 23-24 [2a]/Phil 2:6 -11/Mk 14:1 -

15:47 or 15:1-39  
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Linda Schoen, Program Administer of Religious Education/RE Secretary,  

Letter of Retirement  

Fr. Ken Schnipke, staff and I.C. parish family,  

 After prayerful consideration, I have decided it is time for me to retire from our 

CCD program at Immaculate Conception Parish at the end of this CCD year.  I have been 

a volunteer for 31 years.  I have been working with many priests and staff people as the 

Religious Education secretary from 1987 until 2018.  I started as a volunteer teacher for 

the sixth grade CCD class in 1988.  I have enjoyed setting up the Second Grade First 

Communion retreats, making felt banners, done special baptism classes and special 

religion classes, Sunday School secretary then coordinator 2010 -2018, VBS helper then 

coordinator of the program since 1988.  Program Administrator/Coordinator for Religious 

Education since 2002. I have thoroughly enjoyed working and sharing my faith with the 

children, teachers, parents and families during many years of volunteering/helping with 

school activities, church activities, religious education activities, the annual Christmas 

Bazaars, annual church festival stands, funeral greeter and parish life activities.  

Signed,  

Linda K. Schoen, March 1, 2018  

 

  

Linda & IC parishioners,  

 It is with sadness, but also gratitude and joy for Linda Schoen as she retires from 

Immaculate Conception Parish as Program Administer of Religious Education/RE 

Secretary.  Linda has been a spirit -filled, creative and dedicated witness of faith for 

generations of children over the last 31 years at IC and she will be missed.  From the 

early years as a sixth grade teacher, through many years as secretary, VBS, RE 

coordinator and preschool, Linda has demonstrated a deep love for children and a desire 

to witness the gift of faith in word and action.  She has helped encourage many to 

volunteer in our parish religious education efforts and has kept us organized and 

responsive along the way.  

 We wish Linda, and her husband Jim, health and blessings in the years to come 

and offer our continued prayers and support.  

 We will begin a process of evaluating the needs of our parish religious education 

efforts and youth ministry and how best to meet those needs with staffing.  We will 

advertise our staffing needs in the bulletin in coming weeks as well as other news media, 

internet sites, universities and organizations.  We invite your prayers as we discern the 

needs of our parish and a search for staffing to meet those needs, trusting that God will 

guide and bless us.   

 Yours in Christ,  

 Fr. Ken & Fr. Vince  
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Charlie Salway, Associate Youth Minister, Letter of Resignation  

Fr. Ken, staff and I.C. parish family,  

I am writing to inform you that I must resign from my position as Associate Youth 

Minister for Immaculate Conception Parish.  After much prayer and discernment with my wife 

and family, I have come to the conclusion that I have too many commitments in my life and 

cannot provide the time and effort our youth deserve and need.  I am still working a full time day 

job and studies and formation for the Diaconate have become increasingly more demanding.  I 

truly regret that I must give up this beloved position; however I am certain it is in the best 

interest of our parish, my family and myself.  My eagerness to develop and build our parish youth 

ministry has not faltered, but my available time has.  It has been a great joy to work with our 

youth and see their faith life enriched with the opportunities offered.  I am willing to help in any 

way I can to ensure a smooth transition to a new youth minister.   

While my time as your youth minister has passed quickly, it has been fruitful and 

rewarding.  My family and I have been blessed beyond measure to have been of service to this 

parish.  I know the role I will be assuming as I approach ordination will be one that will keep me 

connected with our parish.  My studies and formation for the diaconate have been both 

challenging and inspiring.  And I look forward to being of service to the needs of our parish as 

ordination approaches.  

Thank you so much for your prayers and support.  My prayers will be with the church 

moving forward with a new chapter in our youth ministry.  

Yours in Christ,  

Charlie Salway, March 2, 2018  

 

Charlie and IC parishioners,  

 It is with regret that we accept Charlie Salwayõs resignation as our IC Youth Minister, but 

also with deep appreciation for the commitment of love, energy and witness of faith Charlie has 

provided for our youth over the last seven years.  Charlie is young at heart, deeply committed and 

creative, and has brought a lot of enthusiasm over the years, but his availability has become more 

limited in recent years as he continues preparation for the diaconate.  We are grateful for all the 

gifts and talents Charlie has shared as youth minister over the years.  

 We invite your prayers for Charlie as he continues studies and formation toward becoming 

a deacon in the Archdiocese of Cincinnati and at IC Celina.  Charlie spends every other weekend 

at the Athenaeum of Ohio in Cincinnati taking classes and learning about the role of deacon, 

along with homework during the week.  It is a large commitment of time and energy which 

Charlie fervently embraces.  We look forward to Charlieõs service as a deacon at IC in the future 

and know that he will be just as deeply committed to our broader IC parish as he has been to our 

youth.  

 We will begin a process of evaluating the needs of our parish youth ministry  and religious 

education efforts and how best to meet those needs with staffing.  We will advertise our staffing 

needs in the bulletin in coming weeks as well as other news media, internet sites, universities 

and organizations.  We invite your prayers as we discern the needs of our parish and a search for 

staffing to meet those needs, trusting that God will guide and bless us.   

 Yours in Christ,  

 Fr. Ken & Fr. Vince    



Immaculate Conception Enrollment  

 Immaculate Conception is currently accepting 

new students for the 2018 -19 school year in 

Preschool - grade 6. Preschool 1 meets two half days 

per week and is for students who are at least 3 years 

old by August 1, 2018. Preschool 2 meets four half 

days per week and is for children who are at least 4 

years old by August 1, 2018. Financial aid is 

available for students in grades K -6. Please call the 

school office at 419-586-2379 for more information or 

to set up a tour.  

 
I.C. Kindergarten Screening  

 Immaculate Conception School will hold its 

kindergarten screening on Wednesday, April 11.  

Students need to be 5 years old by August 1, 2018.  

Appointments are available at 8:00 a.m., 10:00 a.m., 

and 1:00 p.m. The process takes approximately 2 

hours, and a parent should plan to stay the entire 

time. Please call the school office at 419 -586-2379 to 

sign up for an appointment, for more information, or 

to set up a tour.  

 
Quarter Auction  

 I.C. PTO Quarter Auction on April 5 at the K 

of C Hall, 129 N. Vine St. The doors open at 5:30 

p.m. and the auction begins at 6:30. Join us for an 

evening of fun. Proceeds benefit I.C. School.  
 

 

 

 

 

 Altar Rosary Society meeting will be held on 

March 19 after the evening Lenten mass in the 

Parish Activity Center. All ladies of the parish are 

members and welcome to attend.  

 We thank all the people who came to clean 

the church. We really appreciate your help. We 

couldn't do it without you.  

 
Thank You!!  

 We want to thank all who donated 

to the Altar Rosary Society's Bakeless 

Bakesale this past weekend. The money 

collected will be used to pay for the new 

Acolyte Candles used by the altar severs. 

Your generosity is very much 

appreciated.  

Requesting Volunteers  
 The Easter Alive drive thru will be held on 

Friday, March 23 and Saturday, March 24 at the Mercer 

County Fairgrounds. We are looking for people to help 

present the story of Christõs life the week before his 

crucifixion, and resurrection. People interested in 

helping can help on one or both nights if available. There 

will be jobs for both adults and children. Those interested 

in helping will need to be at the fairground at 6:15 to get 

into outfits and have time to eat (supper provided). The 

drive thru presentation will start around 7:30 and will 

last until approximately 9:30. Please contact Matt 

Heckler if you are able to participate at: 

mhecks@yahoo.com or 419-586-2911 or 567-644-6518. If 

you are unable to help please take the time to drive 

through and remember what Christ did for all of us.  

 
Learn About Adoption  

 Adoption information event on Sunday, April 

15 from 2:00 -4:00 p.m. in the Halls of Hanover 

Community Room, 86 N. Hanover St., Minster. Event 

will provide content about adoption, adoption success 

stories, and inspire others to consider adoption. Join us 

for witness talks from families who have used foster -

adoption, private and public adoption, open and closed 

adoption, and international adoption; insights from the 

Auglaize County Right to Life; questions & Answer 

session with Adoptive Families, Legal Counsel, and 

Agency Representatives; and family blessing from St. 

Augustine Church. Free admission and all are welcome! 

A list of resources will be provided to all attendees. For 

additional information or questions, please contact 

m B r i d g e t  S h a r p  a t  9 3 7 - 5 7 2 - 1 3 9 0  o r 

email:  Adoptionadventuresunited@gmail.com  

 
Job Opportunity  

 The Fort Recovery Cluster is seeking a part -time 

(approximately 15 hours/week) youth ministry 

coordinator to manage the existing Youth Ministry 

program in the four -parish cluster. This individual would 

be responsible to plan, organize and coordinate youth 

activities in the cluster. Must be flexible to include some 

weekend, morning and/or evening activities. òTeamó 

applications may be considered. (Note: The position has 

possibilities to expand to additional hours/week if desired 

or needed). Competencies and Qualifications include A) 

practicing Catholic and in good standing with the 

Church; B) Experience working with junior high/high 

school aged students; C) VIRTUS certified; D) Bachelors 

degree in Pastoral Ministry, Theology, Catechetics 

preferred. We also are looking for someone who manages 

time well; is able to recruit and manage others for 

activities; has good public speaking skills; has an 

energetic personality with a servant heart; experience 

working with technology and social media; and good 

organization skills and is flexible. Interested applicants 

can send resume and cover letter or receive more 

information by contacting Hannah Barga at 

youthmin@fortrecoverycatholics.org  

  Bulletin articles are due in writing by 9:00 

a.m. on Tuesday. You may email article to:  

ann@celina-ic.org. 

  Please note that the Easter Sunday 

bulletin deadline is Friday, March 23 at 9:00 a.m.  

mailto:mhecks@yahoo.com
mailto:Adoptionadventuresunited@gmail.com
mailto:youthmin@fortrecoverycatholics.org


 

 

 
 

Saturday, March 24, 6:30 p.m.  

Servers:  Brecken Adams and Lilly Heckler  

Commentator/Narrator:  Bev Korte  

Lector/Speaker:  Dennis Hirt  

Gifts:  Ray Feltz  

E. M.:  Mary Ann Laughlin, Gerard Ahrns, Jane Mescher, 

Charlie Mescher, Tim Heckler  

Ushers:  Team H, Joe Bruns, Captain  

 

Sunday, March 25, 7:30 a.m.  

Servers:  Nathan Albers and Matthew Albers  

Commentator/Narrator:  Karen Stahl  

Lector/Speaker:  Gerald Vian  

Gifts:  Dale Hunt  

E. M.:  Freda Lochtefeld, Pat Brookhart, Rhett Snyder, 

Lori Vain, Karen Albers  

Ushers:  Team I, Anna Garman, Captain  

 

Sunday, March 25, 9:00 a.m.  

Servers:  Reeves Black and Crofford Black  

Commentator/Narrator:  Trish Baucher  

Lector/Speaker:  Tom Muhlenkamp  

Gifts:  Kent Bryan  

E. M.:  X Ron Hoying, Janie Stammen, Jeanne Braun, 

Anne Knapke, Anita Muhlenkamp, Pat Hoyng  

Ushers:  Team J, Charles Heckler, Captain  

 

Sunday, March 25, 12:00 Noon  

Servers:  Logan Binkley and Taylor Binkley  

Commentator/Narrator:  Pending  

Lector/Speaker:  Jim Poeppelman  

Gifts:  Travis Lutz  

E. M.:  Ann Hull, Margaret Flaute, Pat Hull,  

Ruth Knapke, James Poeppelman, Mike Braun,  

Abby Gehle, Joan Koontz, Marge Waterman, Liz Muether, 

Myra Hileman  

Ushers:  Team K, Del Kramer, Captain  

 

Nursery March 25,  * Pat & Ann Hull  

Calendar of Events for the Week  
 

Sunday, March 18  

 9:00 a.m. Sunday School  

 9:00 a.m. Adult Choir  

 9:00 a.m. Nursery available in the PAC  

    10:15 a.m. Confirmation Class  

 1:15 p.m. Baptism  

 7:00 p.m. Bingo at the K of C Hall  

Tuesday, March 20  

 7:00 p.m. RCIA  

Wednesday, March 21  

 7:00 p.m. Religious Education Grades 1 -9 

Thursday, March 22  

 7:00 p.m. Reconciliation  

Friday, March 23  

 5:00-7:00 p.m. K of C Fish Fry  

Saturday, March 24  

 11:00 a.m. Reconciliation  

Sunday, March 25  

 9:00 a.m. Sunday School  

 9:00 a.m. Adult Choir  

 9:00 a.m. Nursery available in the PAC  

    10:15 a.m. Confirmation Class  

 7:00 p.m. Bingo at the K of C Hall  

 

Bingo  
Chairperson March 25:   Pat Smith  

Crew Captain March 25:   Chuck Mertz  

Workers March 25:   Wilfred Albers, Andy Darras,  

Carol Mertz, Eric Guggenbiller, Doug Drexler,  

Jane Homan, Nicole Schumm  

 

Artistry Under The Dome  
 The 6 th  Annual Art Fair will be held at St. Charles 

Center, 2860 U.S. Route 127, Carthagena, in the Gaspar 

Room and in the Auditorium. It is:  Friday:  April 6, 7:00 -

9:00 p.m., Sat. & Sun., April 7 & 8, 10:00 a.m. -5:00 p.m. It 

features 32 artists from Mercer or Auglaize counties and a 

variety of media. Artists will display their art work and 

some is available for purchase. High School art 

departments will display some studentsõ work.   

 Open to the Public. Free -will donations are 

appreciated. For more info:  Go to Facebook: h ttps://

www.facebook.com/ArtistryUnderTheDome.  

 

The Gifts of the Holy Spirit  
 Sister of the Precious Blood, Joyce Ann 

Zimmerman, will present on the Seven Gifts of the Holy 

Spirit on April 7 beginning at 10:00 a.m. with Mass and 

concludes at 3:00 p.m. The day will include prayer, 

discussion, and learning. The cost is $20 per person and 

includes lunch. RSVP to Matt Hess at 419 -925-4532 or 

m.hess@mariasteinshrine.org by March 28.  

Stewardship Offering March 11  
 

Envelopes/online (307)   $  14,102.50 

Loose              1,423.50 

Total Received    $  15,526.00 
 

Weekly Offering:   $  15,526.00 

Week Budgeted:       14,200.00 

Over/Short:                 $   1,326.00 
 

YTD Total Collection:   $541,546.38 

YTD Total Budgeted:     525,400.00 

Over/Short to date:   $  16,146.38 
 

To give electronically for fiscal year July 1, 2017 to June 30, 

2018 visit www.celina -ic.org and click Donate.  

Our Sponsors for the Week  
 

Dennyõs Door Company 

Briarwood Village  

ENYART FLOORING  


